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 I. Proposal 

Paragraph 6.18.7., amend to read: 

“6.18.7. Electrical connections 

On M1 and N1 category vehicles less than 6 m in length, amber side-marker 

lamps may be wired to flash, provided that this flashing is in phase and at the 

same frequency with the direction-indicator lamps at the same side of the 

vehicle. 

On M2, M3, N2, N3, O3 and O4 vehicles mMandatory aAmber side marker 

lamps may flash in phase and at the same frequency simultaneously with the 

direction-indicator lamps on the same side of the vehicle. However, where 

there are direction indicator lamps of category 5 installed according to 

paragraph 6.5.3.1. on the side of the vehicle, these amber side marker lamps 

shall not flash.” 

 II. Justification 

1. There seems to be no evidence justifying the limitation of the provision in paragraph 

6.18.7.  to the M1 and N1 vehicle categories having less than 6 m in length. Therefore, we 

propose to extend it to the M1/N1 vehicle categories longer than 6 meters. 

2. We open the possibility for the O1 and O2 vehicle categories with amber side marker 

lamps to flash, since there is neither evidence nor justification to limit this possibility. 

3. We open the possibility for optional amber side marker lamps to flash for the M2, M3, 

N2, N3, N2G, N3G, M2G, M3G (off road), O3 and O4 vehicle categories. Previously only 

optional side marker lamps could flash on the M1 and N1 vehicle categories. 

4. With this proposal, amber side marker lamps will have the possibility to flash on all 

vehicles, in phase and at the same frequency with the direction-indicator lamps, whether they 

are optional or mandatory (previously this was not the case). This will extend the direction-

indicator function and will increase safety. 

     


